ERCOT VOLTAGE PROFILE WORKING GROUP (VPWG)
March 3, 2016 Report to ROS

1. Recent Meeting

· VPWG had a meeting on March 1, 2016. 

· Stephen Solis presented, and the group discussed potential options for communication of real time Generator voltage and set point instructions, and the sharing of these data points between RE, ERCOT, QSE and TSPs. 

· Voltage measurement location – The group reviewed the response so far (60%) to an ERCOT survey of Generation Resource visibility of transmission voltage. POI voltage is visible to 89% of respondents. The goal is for all to monitor voltage at the same location and Voltage Profile study results to be there as well. 

· AEP and CenterPoint presented the results of their study of PI data to see historically how much generators deviate from the voltage set point in order to investigate the validity of the +/- 2% voltage profile tolerance band.
2. Future Planned Meeting
· Next VPWG will be held on Tuesday, April 12, 2016.
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